REYC General Meeting 10/11/13

Bridge members present Terry Edgell, Liz Selig, Leonard Long, Shirley Davies, Kristin Long,
and Maureen Tinker

Terry Edgell began the meeting at 8:00 pm with the pledge of allegiance. This is the 50" year
for REYC

Membership- No report

Treasurer — Shirley Davies We have $4,460.00 in checking, Insurance cost $8,424.00 Ball
expense $7,769.00 before ball income added.

Old Business none
Ken Z thanked members for attending the crab feast and stated we made $1,828.48 profit.

Facilities- Mike Delamar. The contract is signed with Cornerstone Construction. Renovations
will start mid-November and finish in March. He needs help emptying the building

Bar - John C. The new cooler looks good. He thanked Mike Scherer for his work on it.

New Business- Leonard Long proposed putting an addition to slip agreement for new members
limiting the size of the boat of not less than 4 feet.

Discussion ensued

Ken Z. It is in the rules and regulations not slip agreement.

Jerry S. The current slip is what you keep now. This is for new members. Slip fees are a board
issue.

Len L You are grandfathered into your slip. What you have is what you keep.

Ned F. People jump around it slip and the system works.

Tony S. We should rent slip on the size. It is done all over the bay. Table until the board votes
on it.

John A. — We should pay more for more real estate. Bring a slip agreement first. We are doing it
backwards. It should be taken to the board.

MOTION- Leonard Long, second John Cashman- Propose the new slip agreements should
state that a boat must not be less than 4’ of the width of the slip. People in slips now are
grandfathered in. Passed with vote times 2. 12 to 11 and then 16 to 9 in favor.

New Business Terry stated security needs to increase at REYC Discussion of strangers in
grounds and discovered in the middle of the night. A man was on the porch and one in the
bathroom. Jill said you can’t see the “Members Only” sign. We need a fence or a camera. Ken Z
stated Maryland law says you can tell a stranger they can’t be here one time and after that you
can call 911.

Good of the Club Thanked Karen Frey for her year as Commodore. Ken Zeisloft was thanked
for the Crab Feast. He said he only sold the tickets and members need to be thanked.

MOTION Bob Carr- To adjourn, second Leonard Long. Meeting adjourned



